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March 21, 2025 
 
The Honorable Lyman Hoffman 
Co-Chair, Senate Finance Committee 
Alaska State Capitol, Room 518 
Juneau, AK 99801 

 
The Honorable Donald Olson 
Co-Chair, Senate Finance Committee 
Alaska State Capitol, Room 508 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 
The Honorable Bert Stedman 
Co-Chair, Senate Finance Committee 
Alaska State Capitol, Room 516 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 

 
Dear Co-Chairs Hoffman, Olson, and Stedman, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to questions asked by the Senate Finance Committee 
during the hearing on the Spring Revenue Forecast on March 13, 2025. Please see the questions 
in italics and our response immediately below. 

 
1. Provide information about oil and gas property tax received by the state and 

municipalities. 
 
The 2024 Fall Revenue Sources Book Table 6-9, included below, documents both state and local 
property tax from petroleum properties in the North Slope Borough and other taxing 
jurisdictions across the state for FY2024. 
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2. Provide information about why the state share of the petroleum property tax is expected 

to increase by about $10 million in FY2025 but then remain fairly stable in FY2026. 
 
The state share of petroleum property tax contributed $130.8 million of Unrestricted General 
Fund revenue in FY2024. In the Spring 2025 Forecast, this value is forecast at $141.1 million in 
FY2025 and $141.6 million in FY2026. 
The FY2025 forecast is based on preliminary 2025 tax assessments that reflect known new 
taxable capital investment associated with developments such as Pikka and Willow.  
Forecasts beyond FY2025 are less certain and are based on modeling that acknowledges that 
new investment is being offset by the depreciation of existing property.  

 
 
 Please let me know if I can be of further assistance.  
 
 
 

Adam Crum 
 Commissioner 
 

cc: Jordan Shilling, Director, Governor’s Legislative Office 


